

广州番禺职业技术学院 2023 级中高职贯通培养三二分段试点

【英语】考试大纲

一、考试大纲制定依据

参照教育部 2017 年颁发的《中等职业学校公共基础课程教学大纲》和上级教育主管部门相关文件的要求，根据《广州番禺职业技术学院中高职贯通培养三二分段试点工作招生章程》、《广州番禺职业技术学院中高职贯通培养三二分段转段考核工作方案》，特制定本考试大纲。

二、参加考试对象

下列对口中职学校各专业中高职贯通培养三二分段试点班的学生：

对口中职学校名称	对口中职专业名称	考试学期	备注
广州市番禺区职业技术学校	旅游服务与管理	3	
广州市商贸职业学校	电子商务	3	

三、考试内容与要求

（一）考试内容

1. 语法

（1）词类：名词、代词、数词、介词、连词、形容词、副词、冠词、动词

（2）名词：可数和不可数名词、名词的复数形式、专有名词、名词所有格

（3）代词：人称代词、物主代词、反身代词、指示代词、不定代词、疑问代词、关系代词

（4）数词：基数词、序数词

（5）介词

（6）连词

（7）形容词：形容词作定语、表语、宾语补足语；比较等级（原级/比较级/最高级）

(8) 副词: 功能(时间、地点、方式、程度、关系等); 比较等级(原级/比较级/最高级)

(9) 冠词: 定冠词与不定冠词

(10) 动词

- 基本形式: 动词原形, 过去式, 过去分词, -ing 形式
- 行为动词的及物性和不及物性
- 系动词: be, get, look, seem, turn, grow, become 等
- 助动词: be, do, have 等
- 情态动词: can, may, must, need, shall, will 等
- 时态: 一般现在时, 一般过去时, 一般将来时, 现在进行时, 现在完成时
- 被动语态: 被动语态的不同时态(一般现在时、一般过去时), 带情态动词的被动语态

- 动词的非谓语形式: 不定式、动名词和分词的基本用法

(11) 句子: 句子的成分, 句子的种类, 简单句基本句型, 并列句, 复合句(宾语从句, 状语从句, 定语从句, 主语从句, 表语从句)

2. 词汇: 词汇量要求为《中等职业学校英语教学大纲》附录的词汇表中无标记的单词约 1700 个。

(二) 考试要求

1. 基本交际用语: 要求考生能对日常询问和要求做出恰当反应, 能就《中等职业学校英语教学大纲》交际功能项目中的前 8 项有关日常生活和相关职业话题进行简单交流。

2. 阅读: 能读懂《中等职业学校英语教学大纲》要求的十种话题项目相关的简短阅读材料。

3. 写作: 能写出完整的句子和简短的私人信函或便条等应用文。

四、考试形式、试卷总分、考试时长、题型与分值

(一) 考试形式: 闭卷笔试

(二) 试卷总分: 100 分

(三) 考试时长: 60 分钟

(四) 题型与分值:

1. 情景对话 (单项选择题 10 题, 每题 3 分, 共 30 分)
2. 词语匹配 (单项选择题 10 题, 每题 1 分, 共 10 分)
3. 单项语法填空 (单项选择题 15 题, 每题 2 分, 共 30 分)
4. 阅读理解 (1 篇 200 词左右的文章) (单项选择题 5 题, 每题 2 分, 共 10 分)
5. 书面表达 (50 词左右) (1 题, 共 20 分)

五、样卷

见附件。

- A. what do you want to eat B. have you decided what to have
C. are you ready to order D. who'd like to order

8. --- What do you think of your new job?

--- _____.

--- What's the matter?

- A. I'm fine, thank you B. It doesn't matter
C. It's difficult to say D. I'm sorry to hear that

9. --- My head hurts, doctor.

--- _____

--- What's wrong with me?

- A. Have a good rest.
B. Come in and sit down
C. Open your mouth and say "AHH..."
D. What's the problem?

10. --- Are there any good seats left?

--- _____

--- Oh, that's too bad.

- A. All seats are sold now. B. For how many?
C. \$10 for two tickets. D. Where would like to sit?

第二节 词汇匹配 (10*1)

请将下列表格里各词的中英文匹配，并将相应的答案写在答题卡上。

A	B
1 laptop	a 取款机
2 e-mail	b 简历
3 resume	c 收银员
4 supermarket	d 超市
5 yogurt	e 笔记本电脑
6 December	f 法国
7 cashier	g 电子邮件
8 UN	h 十二月
9 ATM	i 联合国
10 France	j 酸奶

第三节 单项语法填空 (15*2)

阅读下面的句子和对话，从 A, B, C, D 四个选项中选出一个能填入空白处的最佳选项，并在答题卡上将其涂黑。

- I have some difficulty _____ pronouncing some of the English words.
A. in B. of C. on D. with
- His father is 45, but he still looks _____.
A. old B. older C. young D. well
- I must apologize for _____ ahead of time.

- That's all right.
- A. letting you not know B. not letting you know
C. letting you know not D. letting not you know
4. --- Would you like to come to dinner tonight?
--- I'd like to, _____ I'm too busy.
A. and B. so C. as D. but
5. --- _____ will you be back?
--- In two weeks.
A. How soon B. How long C. How often D. How far
6. --- Do you remember _____ he came?
--- Yes, I do. He came by car.
A. that B. when C. how D. if
7. Hurry up! We have only _____ time left.
A. a little B. a few C. few D. little
8. Can you tell me _____ the railway station?
A. how I can get to B. how can I get to
C. where I can get to D. where can I get to
9. I can't _____ you running up and down all day long.
A. allow B. let C. have D. permit
10. _____ farmers left their villages and went to cities to look for high salary.
A. Ten thousands B. Ten thousand of
C. Ten thousand of D. Ten thousand
11. It _____ me two hours to find your new house.
A. cost B. took C. spent D. used
12. We were all _____ when we heard the _____ news.
A. excited; excited B. exciting; exciting
C. exciting; excited D. excited; exciting
13. The weather turned out to be very good, _____ was better than we could expect.
A. what B. which C. that D. it
14. --- What was the party like?
--- Wonderful. It's many years _____ I enjoyed myself so much.
A. after B. when C. before D. since
15. Neither the two girls nor Jim _____ about it.
A. know B. knows C. do know D. is knowing

第四节 阅读理解 (5*2)

阅读下列短文，从 A, B, C, D 四个选项中选出正确的选项，并在答题卡上将其涂黑。

I have three kids - age 7, 5, and 15 months. My husband and I used to take care of them together. Then, about a month after our third children was born, he took a new job, and he spent longer hours on the job, leaving me with the most parenting.

Without him around help, keeping the kids under control has been more difficult and the "don't make me tell Daddy" thing just started. My five-year-old would do something like kicking her old brother. When I asked her to stop she'd say, "You're not going to tell Daddy, are you?" The one day my kids were playing with snow, refusing (拒绝) to get into the car for school. I got angry and said, "Don't make me tell Daddy." It worked. It was like my husband was helping me again.

The more I said those five words, the more I felt it was wrong. When a mom says those words, she is teaching her kids that their father is to be feared and their mother is not in charge (负责). It's not good for mom and not fair (公平) to dad.

1. The text is mainly about _____.
 - A. a mother's problem in bringing up children
 - B. a father's difficult in looking for a job
 - C. there's children's love for their parents
 - D. a mother's love for children
2. What does "parenting" mean in "... leaving me with most of the parenting"?
 - A. Giving birth to babies.
 - B. Taking care of parents.
 - C. Looking after children.
 - D. Making trouble for parents
3. Why is more difficult for the writer to keep their kids under control than her husband?
 - A. Her husband is not around.
 - B. Her children are too young
 - C. Her third child was born.
 - D. Her children don't like her.
4. What happened when the writer said "Don't make me tell Daddy"?
 - A. The children began to cry.
 - B. The children stopped doing bad things
 - C. The children became angry.
 - D. The children stopped doing bad things.
5. The writer thinks that saying "Don't make me tell Daddy" _____.
 - A. brings children closer to each other
 - B. is not good in children's education
 - C. makes children fear their parents
 - D. makes children miss their daddy

第五节 应用文写作 (20)

【写作内容】假设你是李华。你的美国教师 Miss Morgan 要求你们明天下午去听一个美国历史的讲座，你因故不能参加。请你写一封短信向 Miss Morgan 请假，一是表示歉意，二是阐明理由。

【写作要求】正文约 50 个英文单词，文中不可出现你自己的真实姓名、学校等信息。

【评分标准】信息完整，语言规范，语篇连贯。

附：答案

第一节

1-5 BDBAB 6-10 BCCBA

第二节

1-5 egbdj 6-10 hciaf

第三节

1-5 ACBDA 6-10 CAADD 11-15 BDBCB

第四节

1-5 ACADB

第五节

参考范文：

Dear Morgan,

I'm so sorry that I can't take part in the lecture about America history tomorrow afternoon. In fact, I am interested in it, but I really have to deal with something urgent at that time. So I'm writing to ask for leave. I sincerely hope you can understand.

Best wishes!

Yours,

Li Hua